
UPDATE ON SLLS ACTIVITIES 2023-2024 

 

Ongoing Activities 

• Staffing welcome tables at the beginning of each new session of the Liberal Arts 55+ classes to 
welcome students, give directions and answer questions. 

• Meeting regularly with Susan Rhodes, the Director of the SFU Liberal Arts 55+ Program, to 
express member's concerns and receive updates about courses and the general direction of the 
program. 

• Organizing and managing Flashpoints, a recurrent lecture series that provides up-to-the-minute 
commentary by local experts on items currently in the news. The Liberal Arts 55+ Program co-
sponsors these events with SLLS. 

• Attending and discussing films. Our movie group meets monthly.  

• Attending SLLS outings and events. 

• Supporting the Liberal Arts 55+ forums on various topics by covering the speakers’ 
honorariums. 

• Hosting Liberal Arts 55+ Certificate ceremonies in conjunction with SLLS Annual General 
Meeting. 

• Offering bursaries to undergraduate students. 

2023 

July  

SLLS members enjoyed an extensive tour of the Vancouver Museum's exhibit:  Dressed for History: 
Why Costumes Matter. The tour was led by Ivan Sayers, one of the primary collectors of garments on 
display. The exhibit demonstrated the importance of preserving costumes to document the past and 
inspire our present and future. Members enjoyed seeing some rare garments and fabrics. We 
appreciated Ivan’s engaging, informative commentary and obvious love of historical fashion.  

Following the tour, we went to the Boathouse for a very convivial lunch. 

August 

Our second event of the summer took place in Vancouver's Chinatown. Our guided tours of the Dr. Sun 
Yat-Sen Garden and the recently opened Chinese Canadian Museum explored the long and storied 
legacy of Chinese Canadian people in Vancouver. We learned that the Dr. Sun Yat-Sen Garden is an 
authentic representation of a Ming Dynasty-era tradition and the first of its kind outside China. We 
walked along the paths and through the pagodas and enjoyed the serene greenery and vistas. At the 
Chinese Canadian Museum, we visited an exhibition that commemorated the 100 years since the 
passing of the Chinese Exclusion Act. We reflected on the hundreds of identity documents used to track 
Chinese Canadians. We also visited the recreated 1930s living room of the Yip Sang family, the original 



inhabitants of the museum building (1889). And we looked at one of the oldest, most historic school 
rooms in Vancouver, registered as the Vancouver Chinese Independent School, in 1914. 

Our day also included a Dim Sum lunch. 

October 

In October we resumed SLLS movie matinees. Members meet each month to watch a film together and 
then go for coffee (and maybe dessert!) to discuss the film and life in general. Many members 
participate and we all have a lot of fun. It is a great way to meet new people. Films we saw in 2023 
were She Came to Me and The Holdovers.  

December 

On December 7, 2023 we held our Annual General Meeting. Prior to the meeting, the Liberal Arts for 
55+ Certificates were presented by the Director to the three eligible students. Our guest speaker was 
Anna Hagen, a board member and former director of the Western Gold Theatre, the premier company 
in Canada focused on sharing and celebrating the talents of senior professional theatre artists (age 55+). 
Anna is familiar to Vancouver theatre audiences for her well-reviewed performances and directorial 
skills. She told us amusing and fascinating anecdotes of her life in the theatre.  

Following the meeting, members and guests met for lunch at Al Porto Restaurante in Gastown. 

 

2024 

February 

On February 21, 2024, we held our first Flashpoint since the pandemic: “Europe on the Brink:  The 
Rise of Right-Wing Populism.” We were delighted to bring back one of our most popular speakers on 
European affairs, Dr. Kurt Huebner, who spoke to a sold-out theatre. Kurt discussed some of the 
influences right-wing populist parties are having on many European democracies, despite the fact that 
these parties don’t have a majority in their government. He also examined some of the reasons this is 
happening and how it may become a threat to democracy.  

 

 

 


